Guidance to Administrator for Publishing Notice of Claims Process 
 
Pursuant to RSA 21-M:11-a, VI, the Administrator of the YDC Settlement Fund is required to “publish notice to the public of the establishment of the YDC settlement fund and the opportunity for former YDC residents to file claims.”  The statute provides that notice shall be provided as follows: 
 
· In a newspaper of general circulation in every county in the state at least once a week for at least 2 consecutive weeks 
· At least once in a newspaper of national circulation 
· On social media platforms as are appropriate in the discretion of the administrator for at least 6 consecutive weeks 
· To the current residents of all New Hampshire correctional facilities by means of posting or other customary means for such facility 
· By the Attorney General via press release and by posting on the Attorney General’s website. 
 
Additionally, the Claims Process and associated documents approved by the Joint 
Fiscal Committee of the General Court on September 6, 2022 contemplate that the 
Claims Process for Administration of the YDC Settlement Fund, the Guidelines for Valuing Claims for Settlement Purposes, the Claim Packet, and other related documents and information will be posted and maintained on the Administrator’s website, and will be made available in hard and electronic copy by mail, fax, e-mail, or other means upon request. 
 
During the development and approval of the Claims Process, suggestions for additional means for publication of notice, and distribution of information about the YDC 
Settlement Fund and the Claims Process were made.  The Joint Fiscal Committee approves of these suggestions, and encourages the Administrator to adopt and employ them, consistent with the needs and wishes of each identified facility: 
 
· By posting in the public areas of courthouses and clerks’ offices 
· By posting in the public areas of community mental health centers operated under the purview of the Department of Health and Human Services 
· By posting in the public areas of the offices of private mental health services providers 
 
 
Adopted by the Joint Fiscal Committee of the New Hampshire General Court, September 6, 2022. 
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